MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

June 4, 2012

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 10:35 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library by Sarah Palfrey, Chair.  Members present were:  Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, Amy Lilly, Joanna Thompson, Brian Raitz, Suzette Lowe, Emilee Seese, Ann Farr, and Sarah Palfrey. Guest was Tammy Richardson.

Minutes:  After reviewing the minutes from the March meeting, a motion was made by Brian Raitz, seconded by Suzette Lowe, to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion carried.

Committee Reports

· Cataloging Committee – No report.
· Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese, committee chair, announced that the committee would meet on June 25th, at the Fayette County Libraries Headquarters, at 10:30 a.m.  A motion was made by Judy Gunsaulis and seconded by Eva McGuire to add Addie Brewer of the Raleigh County Public Library to the Circulation Committee.  The motion carried.
· OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz, committee chair, announced that the reports for collection development and age of collection are now working.  He also reported that his grant application to the Library Commission for $15,000 to cover the cost of Novelist for MLN libraries was unsuccessful.  In other matters, one issue that came up at the General Meeting in May involved patrons being able to update their patron records online.  Brian stated that he thought that only Parkersburg patrons were able to do this.  At the present time, any patrons can update their information in the system.  The problem is that patrons are not following MLN guidelines for the format of the patron information.  Brian said he would turn this capability off.  Various members commented that libraries need to get serious about inputting the full names of library patrons, including middle names or initials.  The MLN policy concerning the use of NMN for “no middle name” was also discussed.  Brian asked that the Circulation Committee look at the NMN policy, its purpose and whether it is fulfilling its purpose.  
Old Business

Prospective MLN libraries:  There has been no progress regarding the admission of libraries interested in joining MLN.  Prospective libraries include Princeton Public Library, Clay County Library and the West Virginia School of Osteopathic Medicine Library.  

New Business

Training:  The issue of offering training for MLN members was discussed.  Judy Gunsaulis stated that she believed that more training was needed, particularly since there are so many new directors and new staff members at various libraries.  She suggested doing training in smaller groups.  Various training topics and methods of delivery were discussed.  Possible topics included:  loan rules, statistics, reports, holds management, notices, and overdues.  Methods of delivery discussed included webinars and video tutorials.   Amy Lilly volunteered to produce an experimental webinar on interlibrary loan.  She will try to produce it and get it out so that comments can be gathered in time for the next scheduled Board meeting.

Vacant positions:  There were two vacant positions on the MLN Executive Board that needed to be filled.  One was the position held by Susan Mischler, representing medium-sized libraries with two years left to serve and the other was the at-large position held by Suzette Lowe with one year left to serve.  A motion was made by Eva McGuire and seconded by Judy Gunsaulis to appoint Alice Thomas of Vienna Public Library to fill the position vacated by Susan Mischler.  The motion carried.  Alice was contacted via phone and she accepted the position.  A motion was made by Amy Lilly and seconded by Ann Farr to appoint Sarah Palfrey to serve in the remainder of the at-large position.  The motion carried.  
Election of officers:  A motion was made by Ann Farr and seconded by Judy Gunsaulis to nominate Amy Lilly as Chair-Elect of the MLN Executive Board.  The motion carried.  A motion was made by Amy Lilly and seconded by Judy Gunsaulis to have Joanna Thompson continue as Secretary of the MLN Executive Board.  The motion carried.
System maintenance:  Judy Gunsaulis reported that at IUG she checked to see what Innovative does to the MLN system from midnight until 6 a.m.  Innovative told her that they did nothing.  She would like to continue looking into this because having the system down from 11 p.m. – midnight is causing problems for patrons who want to download e-books.  Tammy Richards, systems manager, reported that there are certain jobs, called cron jobs, that have to be run for activities that take place during the day, such as holds, books cataloged, link maintenance, etc.  These are usually started at either midnight or 1 a.m.  She also reported that her back-ups cannot start until after the cron jobs are run, and that her back-ups usually start between 4 and 5 a.m.  Because Larry Arnold has to take the system down to do his back-up work, this has to take place before the cron jobs begin or the cron jobs won’t be run.  Tammy agreed to look into this further.
Software demos:  Judy Gunsaulis requested that Eva set up a demonstration of Sierra.  Eva responded with a question about whether MLN should look at demos from other companies, in addition to Millennium.  The issue of whether to go to a cloud-based system was discussed.  Whether or not MLN should do an RFP before scheduling the demos was discussed.  Brian Raitz suggested doing a simplified version of an RFP so that system issues and requirements will be spelled out.  A motion was made by Eva McGuire, seconded by Emilee Seese, to form a committee to come up with a list of minimum requirements and have the committee present a report at the September meeting, and with demos scheduled after that.  The motion carried.  Tammy Richards, Brian Raitz, Amy Lilly, and Ann Farr were named to be on the committee.  Ann Farr will serve as the committee’s chair.
Adjournment:  There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on September 10, at 10:30 a.m., at the South Charleston Public Library.
